
AUGUST 4, 5, 6 
Picnic/Camp

AUGUST 6 
Regular Meeting at the 

Pend Oreille River

AUGUST 24 
BOD Meeting 

Shirley Adams’ Home

SEPTEMBER ? 
Regular Meeting

 OCTOBER 1 
Regular Meeting

NOVEMBER 5 
Regular Meeting

DECEMBER 3 
Christmas Party
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  Hello V/8'ers.
  I'm sorry that the newsletter didn't  

    get out sooner. I have been busy with 
other things and plain forgot to send it to Becky.  As most of you 
know, we didn't have a place to meet. Darcy's was kind enough to 
let the club meet at their restaurant on Monday, July 10th. We met 
at the club’s normal meeting time. With other things happing, such 
as vacations and school graduations, we only had about 25 
members show up for the meeting. Was nice to see Bobbie Welch, 
Gail Whitman, Julie Shea and Glen Nickerson from Pinehurst. He 
won the drawing of the 50/50, but gave part of it back for a third 
drawing. Tom Davis’ name was pulled out for that. Phillip and 
Connie were welcomed back. He had some things for a ‘35 Ford 
car that his dad had won at a meet. Phillip also had a box of Union 
76 antenna balls in a box. Most of the younger generation wouldn't 
know what they were if they saw them. Thank you Phillip.
Lots of things are taking place this month. INCCC Downtown 
Scholarship Car Show was on July 20th. The Great Northwest 
Gathering is on the 21- 23rd at the Fairgrounds. Takes the place of 
the Good Guys Show.
The club vice president wants me to handout a scholarship at the 
show, but with the heat in the mid ninety's and for health reasons, I 
won't be able to be there. Was going to do the swap meet, but 
there again, it was too hot.
At the meeting, B.J. talked about the campout and meeting at her 
daughter and son-in-law’s place on the Pend Oreille River. It will 
no longer be potluck as it has been is the past. Money will be 
given to B.J. for purchasing the food for the meeting on Sunday 
the 6th. One other thing, I didn't see very many members sign-
up for the August 6th meeting. I hope the club has a good turnout.
We do have a BOD meeting on August 24th at Shirley Adams’ 
place on Maxwell in the Valley. The meeting will start around 6:30 
p.m. Members can attend the meetings, so if you have anything to 
talk about, that is where a member can speak before the board on 
whatever is on their mind.
I'm forgetting some things that we talked about at the July 
10th meeting. 
With the heat the way it is, everyone please be careful when 
outside in the sun. 
One other thing, Chuck Little had surgery 
and should be home recovering.  Harvey 
Dunham is on the mend from three-way 
by-pass. Wayne Shawgo is getting better 
from his stroke. Said it would take up to 
a year before he gets his strength back. 
Please take care of yourself and others. I 
will see you on the 6th at the August 
meeting. 
Your Club President, 
Chuck McVey
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WANTED: Steering wheel for a ’35 or ’36 1 1/2 
ton truck. Butch Glander: 208-659-3040


FOR SALE: ’64 Ford Falcon convertibles (two). 
Both need work, one runs, had lots of parts. 
$6,000 for both. Larry Easterly: 208-819-5177


FOR SALE: ’29 Woody Wagon. $15,000. ’31 
Victoria in show condition.  It has 12 volt, 
turn signals and wipers.  $29,900.  
Jack Guinnane: 509-991-6452


JULY 2023

FOR SALE: Origianal Front Seat. From a  ’42 
project Woodie. Would fit in a ’42-’48 (possibly 
a ’41). $200 obo. Daniel Bakken

509-869-3911


http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MINUTES      JULY 10, 2023      6:00PM      DARCY’S RESTAURANT
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Meeting called to order: 6:00 pm
Officers in attendance: Chuck 
McVey, Tom Davis, Jack Guinnane 
and Gary Davis
Flag Salute: Led by Don Leidel
Introduction of any guests: No 
guests 
Old minutes of the June 4th 
meeting as published in the 
newsletter.  Any questions or 
comments?
Motion to accept the minutes: 
Wally Graham 
2nd by:  Gail Whitman 
Motion passed.
Treasurers Report: Gary read the 
report.  . 
Motion to accept the report:  BJ 
Glander  
2nd by Gail Whitman 
Motion passed
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Badges:  Shirley Adams – No 
report
Sunshine: Cards were sent to 
Dolores Cain, Kelli Pemble, and 
the Furnish family. 
Bereavement: No report

Christmas Party: Norma 
Skidmore and Jo Ann Davis will 
organize this year’s gathering at 
Darcy’s December 3 rd.  
 
Charitable Giving: No report
INCCC: Wally Graham gave the 
report. The Scholarship Show is 
July 20th and you meet up at North 
Central High School at 5pm. Call 
Wally or Jack for further 
information.
Lady Luncheon: This month the 
luncheon is in Sandpoint, Idaho. 
The date is July 18th and you call 
Gail Whitman or Bobbie Welch for 
the details.  
Newsletter & Webmaster: No 
report.  If you do have anything for 
sale or wanted please let Becky 
Swenson know so she can get it in 
the newsletter. 
Nominating Committee: No 
report
Property Accountability: Shirley 
Adams, No report
Tour Committee: The date is July 
18th to Higgins Point.  Call Jack for 
the details, sounds like a fun time.

Flag Day: Everyone was talking 
about how well Flag Day was 
organized by Chuck and Judy 
Little.    
New Business: Don Leidel and 
Gary Davis talked about their trip 
back east to the National V-8 
Show. Gary won another Dearborn 
award with his ‘52 Ford and Don 
won 1st place in Touring A with his 
‘53 Mercury.  Don followed Gary in 
the motorhome and they put on 
approximately 4500 miles. The 
only trouble came in a Montana 
rain storm when Don blew a fuse 
to the wipers. Excellent work guys!!
Old Business:  Our President is 
planning a fish fry in August---more 
info later.
Next meeting at the river August 
6th, for more info contact BJ 
Glander
Motion to Adjourn the meeting: 
Motion made by: Glen Nickerson 
2nd BJ Glander
Meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm
Respectfully submitted by Tom 
Davis, Secretary 

If you have a something for sale or wanted that you would like 
published in our newsletter (must be vintage), please send the 
information to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Be sure to include the 
price. Pictures may be attached as well. Please put Voice of the V8 
in the subject line. 

mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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The Glanders will again be hosting our 
annual campout August 4-6 at their 
daughter's cabin (the Lewis') on the 
beautiful Pend Oreille River. Sunday, 
August 6th will be our club picnic starting 
at 1:00 p.m., with the meeting to follow 
at 2:00 p.m. The club will provide the food 
for the picnic. Please RSVP so that B.J. 
will know how much food to purchase. 
Don’t forget to bring your own lawn 
chairs.


The address is 7282 LeClerc Road, Usk, 
Washginton. Directions are as follows: Go 
through Newport toward Priest River. 
Take a left at the end of the bridge. Go 
about 10 miles. There will be a large green 
A-frame on the right, up on a hill. A sign 
with “Lewis” will be at the driveway. 


It’s a beautiful drive getting to the Lewis’. 
Make it even more fun by driving your 
Early Ford V8.


ANNUAL CAMPOUT,  P ICNIC  &  MEETING:  August  4 -6

Please RSVP

To RSVP or information (or to make other accommodations), please call B.J. Glander at 
509-447-4829 or 208-659-3040.

The NVRG website has been updated to include ZOOM 
video of our July 11th monthly in-person meeting where 
participants shared their experiences and pictures of the 
2023 Grand National Meet in Dearborn with attendees and 
also with those folks who weren’t able to attend in person.

Go the Meetings page and click the July 2023 link: https://
nvrg.org/meetings/

You can also go directly to the video: https://nvrg.org/wp-
content/uploads/Meetings/Programs/
2023JulyNVRGMeeting/2023GNM.mp4

We’ll also have write-ups in our August Valve Clatter,

Enjoy - Ken  
kenburns1310@gmail.com

Below is an email send to our club by Ken Burns. He is the newsletter 
editor for the Northern Virginia Regional Group. The links sent include a 
wonderful look at the National Meet that the Gary & Jo Ann Davis and Don 
& Brigitte Leidel attended. If you have not had the opportunity to attend a 
National Event, this will give you a good idea of what they are like. Click 
the second link to go directly to the video. 

https://nvrg.org/meetings/
https://nvrg.org/meetings/
https://nvrg.org/wp-content/uploads/Meetings/Programs/2023JulyNVRGMeeting/2023GNM.mp4
https://nvrg.org/wp-content/uploads/Meetings/Programs/2023JulyNVRGMeeting/2023GNM.mp4
https://nvrg.org/wp-content/uploads/Meetings/Programs/2023JulyNVRGMeeting/2023GNM.mp4
mailto:kenburns1310@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Next Meeting

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Monday, August 6th

Meeting at 2:00 p.m.

Visit our club’s website: https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/        Find us on Facebook: Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire

EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 

for the people among whom he is 
placed; for the gifts are not his, he 
himself is a gift to the community.” 

~Henry Ford

Pend Ore i l le R i ver

7282 LeCle rc Road, Usk , WA

https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/
https://www.earlyfordv8ie.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Early-Ford-V8-Club-of-the-Inland-Empire-233217773362262/
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